FRANCONIA PLANNING BOARD
March 10, 2014
Members Present: 
Brian Williams, Mary Grote, Thad Presby, Dick Reinhold, Ted Hoyle & Lydia Cumbee. 

A regular meeting of the Franconia Planning Board was held on Monday, March 10, 2014 at the Franconia Town Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.  There were no scheduled agenda items.
Minute Approval:
January 13th Minutes

Ted Hoyle made a motion to accept the January 13th minutes as written.  Lydia Cumbee seconded and the motion carried the minutes were accepted. 

February 10th Minutes
Lydia Cumbee made a motion to accept the February 10th minutes with one minor edit of switching out Realtor’s attention and replace with a concerned citizen.  Ted Hoyle seconded and the motion carried and the minutes were accepted with the notation of change.

BOS Letter regarding Site Plan Review (SPR) for proposed Presby Fuel, LLC: 
A letter submitted from the Selectmen requesting the Planning Board to do a Site Plan Review per the building inspector, Allan Clark and Fire Chief Rick Gaudette who point out that it is requirement via the State Fire Marshall’s Office.  The Planning Board had lengthy discussion trying to understand why a SPR was needed if there is no change of use and questioned what concerns would they address?  It was decided that a letter would be drafted to Selectmen with copies to Allan Clark and Rick Gaudette to voice this and to encourage any of them to meet with the Planning Board to express specific concerns.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM. 

Next meeting is scheduled for March 31st.
Respectfully submitted, 

Marilyn Knowlton
Secretary
